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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 
THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF 

LCTCS FACILITIES CORPORATION  

December  1, 2011 
11:00 a.m. 

 
A duly called meeting of the Board of Directors of LCTCS Facilities Corporation (the 

“Corporation”) was held at the Acadiana Technical College, Gulf Area campus, 1115 Clover St., 
Abbeville, LA, and by conference call on December 1, 2011. Those directors of the Corporation 
present included: Stevie Smith, Chair/President; Lambert Boissiere, Secretary/Treasurer; and 
Billy Montgomery. Other participants include Jan Jackson, Bill Obier, Brian Lafleur, Liza 
Sherman and Michele Nardini. 

 
Approval of Minutes: 
  
 On the motion of Director Montgomery, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, the 
Board approved the minutes of the August 23, 2011 meeting, as presented, and November 16, 
2011 meeting, with an amendment, as requested by Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere relative to 
pages 1 and 2, Construction Change Order for Northwest Louisiana Technical College, 
Minden Campus; the amendment reads, 

 

“ Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere asked that the 
discussion of expanded space proposed for use upon the conversion of the Technical College to 
a Technical Community College be reflected in the minutes. Chair Smith commented that he 
would make sure those conducting the study relative to SCR 88, regarding the feasibility of 
offering community college services to the greater north central Louisiana area, speak to 
Director Montgomery about his concerns.” 

Board Review and Approval of L. E. Fletcher Technical Community College (Houma) 
Change Order 3: 
 

Brian Lafleur provided an overview of 24 items included in Change Order 3 for the L. E. 
Fletcher Technical Community College project and recommend approval of the change order; 
some items resulted in credits and others added cost, resulting in a net total of a $24,833.10 
credit. Mr. Lafleur reported a contingency of $714,679.79 would remain following execution of 
Change Order 3. 
 
 On the motion of Director Montgomery, seconded by Secretary/Treasurer Boissiere, the 
Board approved Change Order 3 for the L. E. Fletcher Technical Community College project. 
 
Board Review and Approval of SOWELA Technical Community College projects, 
including the Classroom Building and the Allied Health and Nursing Building (Lake 
Charles) Change Orders 3 and 4: 
 

Brian Lafleur explained that $4 million of Act 391 funds would be used for the 
construction of the Allied Health and Nursing Building at SOWELA Technical Community  
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